Part 1 (Open to the public)
ITEM NO.

REPORT OF THE DIRECTORS OF CORPORATE SERVICES AND PERSONNEL AND PERFORMANCE

To the: CABINET MEETING

On:
5th March, 2003

TITLE: STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP PROJECT - NEXT STEPS

RECOMMENDATIONS:
Cabinet is asked to provide strategic direction by approving (as appropriate) the following recommendations:-

(i)
Agree in principle with the concept of further exploring appropriate partnering approaches for some or all of the services provided by Corporate Services and Personnel and Performance, and to critically analyse responses to ascertain if they would add real value.

(ii)
That our primary goals and objectives in pursuing this initiative, are as follows:- 

a.
To improve quality and add value to services

b.
To speed up the pace of improvement by providing additional investment

c.
To achieve better value for money by reducing transaction costs

d.
To exploit our existing skills and expertise

e.
To preserve and enhance staff employment security

f.
To provide regeneration/inward investment and better local job opportunities

g.
To safeguard and enhance democratic accountability in the delivery of our services

h.
To strengthen strategic capacity to enable achievement in the priority areas

(iii)
Consideration be given to ascribing particular weightings to the agreed objectives, e.g., if regeneration is the primary goal then this would impact onto the type of preferred contract model.

(iv)
That this initiative run separately to that being undertaken by colleagues in Development Services (who are at a more advanced stage and which will ensure that good practice lessons can be shared without unduly hindering progress).

(v)
Agree that any advertisement should emphasise that we are seeking genuinely innovative solutions and that we would expect any potential partner to ensure that staff be employed on no less favourable terms and conditions than those which they currently enjoy, in line with our previously agreed “Statement of Intent”.

(vi)
That the form of any advertisement makes clear that this is initial soft market testing rather than a formal invitation to submit tenders.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
Cabinet agreed to commission Manchester Business School to investigate the business case for possible strategic partnership in the delivery of Corporate Services and Personnel and Performance. The report has now been published. Based upon the evidence within the report senior management and the Project team and board feel that we should now proceed to placing an advertisement seeking initial expressions of interest from the market.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Manchester Business School full report and summary report

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Full risk assessment to be carried out if a subsequent decision is made to invite tenders

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Revenue budget

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Head of Law and Administration

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Director of Corporate Services

CONTACT OFFICER:
Allison Lobley/Andy Roberts

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
Not Applicable

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Best Value; Budget Strategy; Employee Matters; Modernising Local Government; Performance Management; Procurement Policies; Regeneration; e Government; 

DETAILS:

